Key, Lori

Sent: Tuesday, September 15, 2020 11:25 AM
To: ClerkoftheBoard
Subject: Agenda ltem 42

Dear Board of Supervisors,

| am sending this email today to thank you on the fact that you have finally decided to take initiative and translated the
2040 General plan. However, as much help as this can promise towards our spanish speaking communities, the plan has
already been passed and (at the very least) this is insulting to the community. | believe this should have been done way
sooner as not everyone speaks english and should have been something to think about. It is extremely unacceptable
that a whole group of people were forgotten about and shall not go unnoticed. If i may point out, So | hope a good
explanation is in order, to explain the level of disregard towards the communities you were meant to “help.”

Sincerely,

Marcos Vargas

Student at Channel Islands High School



